

Lewisham Cyclists Meeting Minutes
Dog and Bell Public House
Prince St
Deptford
SE8 3JD

Wednesday 20th February 2013 6.30 pm

1. Apologies: Roger Stocker
2. Present: John Phillips, Roy Volume, Ian Welsby, Tim Collingridge, Jane Davis, Rosemary, Bruce Lynn
3. Welcome to Bruce, from Southwark Cyclists.
4. Minutes of last meeting read and agreed
5. Matters arising: Deal's Gateway. We will remind TfL of the importance of interim measures, specifically the use of signs reinforcing road priorities. **ACTION: JANE**
6. **Connect** 2: Bruce explained history of the project. Now, Southwark appear to be dragging heels on the crossing at Rotherhithe New Rd. No date set as yet for the opening of the bridge. A path is needed from the bridge under the viaduct along to Surrey Canal paths. Bruce has suggested that we jointly send a letter to Millwall asking them to join up their away supporters path to Bridge. We will support this. **Action: Bruce Lynn, Jane Davis**
7. **Trundley's Rd filming:** date in April to be fixed **Action Ian Jane Tim.** The junction needs traffic calming and a crossing. Video to be sent to Lewisham. Contact Carole Crankshaw about last study. Contact Lewisham to remind them this junction was subject to a study before and new one not needed. Just necessary to implement last recommendations. **Action Jane.**
8. **Wish List Review:** Last year's document to be put up on our various internet platforms for comment from membership. To be collated and reviewed by committee and review prepared with new proposals attached. **Action: All committee**
9. **Brockley Way Buildouts** : These seem not to conform to standards- they are now in place and do stick out quite sharply. We should insist that if modifications are made to LCN routes local cycling groups should be consulted and the bottom line should be that such modifications conform to highest standard. Roy stated examples of these in Maze Hill are dangerous.
10. **Website modifications:** Stuart is keeping it up to date. Tom Edwards (member with knowledge of such things) says it comes across as quite photo light so we should start using more of our photos to make it more attractive. **Action: All members.**
11. **Poynton video:** We should send this to TfL as an example of what could be done, at extremely busy junctions such as Deptford Bridge .
12. **Lewisham Gateway** : no response from Lewisham Gateway Action Group. Email Helen about the dossier again. **Action Jane**
13. **LCC Survey** 15th February this was not done due to it being quite time consuming and difficult for one person to do.

14. **A.O.B**

14.1 Ian discussed petition arising from nephew's fatal accident Craig McPhee, McPhee foundation, asking govt to include cycling awareness in HC. We will put this on FB and website.

14.2 ELL wants contributions from us about what it's like to be a cyclist in London. Place request on our various media.

15. Meeting Closed 8.45 pm